July 20, 2005

To Whom It May Concern:

My name is Scott Casselberry and I am the Vice President/General Manager at Sam
Snead’s Tavern in Naples, FL. | am responsible for the day to day operations of the
tavern and have been in this capacity since day one.

[ have dealt with Pat Casey and The Pike Corporation for over six years. Pat and his team
have been instrumental in our success. Through his leadership and commitment to our

success we have experienced increased sales every year since our opening in December
1999,

It is rather common when two people with a great deal of experience in this industry
work together egos will get in the way. Pat and 1 have a mutual respect that does not
allow that to occur. This common bond creates the atmosphere and teamwork required
for long term growth.

We have created a positive business relationship that will continue to grow. I am looking
forward to many more years of shared ideas which will one day result in more Sam
Snead’s Taverns in Southwest Florida.

If you wish to discuss my thoughts and experiences please contact me at 239-592-9999,
Sincerely.

Scott C. Casselberry
Vice President Sam Snead’s Tavern of Naples
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